Acknowledgements
The authors gratefully acknowledge the Food and Agriculture Organisation (FAO) of the United Nations for funding of the study (grant no TCP/SAF/3101 (D)); Dr Ellen Muelhoff of FAO for providing technical advice; officials from Provicial Department of Basic Education for surveying schools; Dr Carl Lombard (statistician in the Biostatistics Unit of the South African Medical Research Council) for sample size determination; and Ms ME Malebana and Ms WM Mphela (research technicians at the Agricultural Research Council) and Mrs Lee-Ann Human (research technician at the South African Medical Research Council) for assistance with data management.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
